
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
REQUEST 18322 RESPONSE 

I would like to know which garage plots are 
available to rent at the rear of Margaret Street 
Springfield / Pagefield Close Wigan. There are 3 
rows of garages, 14 garages in total. Not all of these 
garages are in use and I would like to know which 
are available. These garage plots are built and 
maintained by us, the owner and it is just the base 
that is rented annually. 
 
I have been asking the local council about these 
garages for nearly two years and all I get in reply is 
that a review of all garages in wigan is in process 
and no further information available. 
 

Our current records indicate that 4 of 
these garages are void and not in use. 
 
However, Wigan Council is presently 
undertaking a borough-wide review of all 
garage lettings. This review is intended to 
ensure that garage provision remains 
appropriate for residents and continues to 
represent good value for public money. 
 
As a result, the Council has suspended the 
letting of all garage plots and is not 
currently accepting new applications 
while the review is ongoing.  
 

 


